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STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
APRIL 10, 2014 
 
 
2.  APPLICATION: Z13-061 (13335-00000-00867)  
  Location: 1895 STELZER ROAD (43219), being 2.57± acres located on the 

west side of Stelzer Road, 700± feet south of Citygate (010-
200800; Northeast Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning:           R, Rural District. 
 Request:                        L-M, Limited Manufacturing and CPD, Commercial Planned 

Development Districts. 
 Proposed Use: Industrial/commercial development. 
 Applicant(s): Magoo Properties; c/o Jeffrey L. Brown, Atty.; Smith and Hale LLC; 

37 West Broad Street, Suite 460; Columbus, Ohio 43215. 
 Property Owner(s): Sean & Barbara Brogan; P.O. Box 9764; Columbus, Ohio 43209. 
 Planner: Tori Proehl, 645-2749, vjproehl@columbus.gov 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 

o The 2.57± acre site is undeveloped and zoned in the R, Rural District. The applicant 
requests the L-M, Limited Manufacturing and CPD, Commercial Planned Development 
Districts to allow industrial and commercial development. 
 

o Surrounding the site is undeveloped land and office warehouse buildings to the north and 
across Citygate Drive in the L-M, Limited Manufacturing District. To the south and east of 
the site are single family homes in the L-M, Limited Manufacturing District and in Mifflin 
Township.  
 

o The limitation text includes development standards for two subareas including height, lot 
coverage, landscaping and building materials. 

 
o The site is located within the planning area of the Northeast Area Plan (2007), which 

recommends Mixed Use Regional Retail/Office/Light Industrial for this location. 
 

o The site is located within the boundaries of the Northeast Area Commission, who 
recommended approval of this application. 
 

o The Planning Division has evaluated this proposal in the context of the Area Plan 
recommendation and believes that the proposed text should include limitations on 
commercial development. However, in 2005 and 2009, the neighboring properties to the 
north of the site underwent a rezoning to the L-M, Limited Manufacturing and CPD, 
Commercial Planned Development Districts with no limitations in commercial uses. Those 
rezonings were supported by Staff. Therefore, Staff has determined that this proposal is 
compatible with the surrounding development, with well-matched development standards. 
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CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:  Approval. 
 
The requested L-M, Limited Manufacturing and CPD, Commercial Planned Development Districts 
will allow industrial and commercial development. Staff supports the intended use of the property, 
as the request is consistent with the Northeast Area Plan (2007) with respect to land use 
recommendations, and with the zoning and development patterns of the area.   
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